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March 12, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

This letter transmits an ordinance for King County Council consideration authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the Port of Seattle and the cities of Burien, Normandy Park and SeaTac for joint implementation of a basin stewardship program for Miller and Walker Creeks and basin monitoring coordination and development.

Background

Jurisdiction in the Miller and Walker Creek basins is shared by the parties to the proposed ILA (the cities of Burien, Normandy Park, SeaTac, the Port of Seattle, and King County), who, along with the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT), began considering a basin plan in the mid-1990s.  Discussions culminated in an ILA to develop a Miller and Walker Creeks Basin Plan (MWBP), which was completed (Executive Proposed version) in February 2006.  As the MWBP did not create regulatory changes for King County, it did not need to be formally adopted by ordinance of the King County Council. Work under the MWBP included gathering and analyzing water quality, hydrologic and habitat data and prioritizing capital, regulatory, and programmatic measures to reduce impacts of flooding and sedimentation and to protect and restore water quality and habitat.
Among important Plan recommendations are basin stewardship and development of comprehensive scientific monitoring in the basin, as described below and addressed by the subject interlocal agreement.  

Basin Stewardship 
Basin stewardship provides a single point of contact for basin activities and information, promoting accessibility to, and coordination between citizens, interest groups, governments, businesses, and other interested stakeholders.  A basin steward: 1)  helps basin residents and stakeholders coordinate, plan, and implement activities that will improve stream flow characteristics, water quality and habitat; 2) involves the community in habitat improvement projects; and 3) works to present information on the basin and its resources through media, including a Web site, print media, and public access TV.
The MWBP partners began considering a basin stewardship program soon after the MWBP was completed.  King County agreed to act as service provider and executed service agreements with the Port of Seattle, and the cities of Burien, Normandy Park and SeaTac in order for the county to provide stewardship services across the watersheds during 2007.  King County also participated in providing basin stewardship; costs were shared among the partners based on percent of impervious surface for each in the basins, as outlined in the Basin Plan.  As WSDOT was unable to participate in basin stewardship activities, its theoretical cost share was prorated and shared by the other partners.  King County’s share of these costs is 10.9 percent of the total; the other four governments pay 89.1 percent of the costs.
Proposed Interlocal Agreement

The proposed interlocal agreement allows King County to provide basin stewardship services in 2008 and 2009, with costs to be shared by King County, the Port, Burien, Normandy Park, and SeaTac.  King County will provide services in 2008-2009 toward developing a coordinated basin monitoring program under the following phases: 
· Phase I: Goal-Setting and Coordination.  Scoping parameters of a coordinated basin monitoring program by gathering and considering appropriate technical and policy information through: coordination/facilitation among the ILA partners; research and analysis work; and soliciting technical input from an Ad Hoc Advisory Committee. 
· Phase II: Developing a Quality Assurance Project Plan for Monitoring, to include the complete range of appropriate factors such as organization and schedule, scientific protocol, quality assurance/control, and estimated costs. 
Undertaking of Phase II activities will depend on the outcome of Phase I work and the willingness of ILA partners to proceed to the next level of commitment on a joint monitoring program.  King County will also be evaluating whether to continue ILA participation in 2009.
Goals for provision of basin stewardship in 2008 and 2009 are: 1) continue and expand habitat improvement projects; 2) carry out education programs; 3) promote personal behavior change to improve water quality and reduce stormwater runoff; 4) expand print media and web resources to promote awareness; and 5) provide a single point of contact and assistance to basin residents and stakeholders.
If you have any questions or need more information, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6585.  Mr. Isaacson would also be happy to provide you with a copy of the Miller and Walker Creeks Basin Executive Proposed Basin Plan (also available on-line at http://dnr.metrokc.gov/wlr/watersheds/puget/miller/basin-plan.htm).
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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